

CITY OF BOAZ Council Work Session Minutes April 25, 2022 Boaz Senior Center – 5:30 PM

Call to Order

Mayor Dyar called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.

PRESENT

Mayor David Dyar Council Member David Ellis Council Member Josh Greer Council Member Johnny Willis Council Member Jeff Sims Council Member Mike Matthews

II. New Business

1. Department Head Reports

Street Superintendent Kenny Smith reported they are close to having the side arm mower in. The first load of rubber road crossing has been delivered and he is working with ALDOT to coordinate paving the street up to the railroad when the rubber crossings are installed.

Senior Center Director Susan Duvall reported that Snead State Community College did a good job on the planters in the back. They haven't had a lot of participation but there has been some sickness at the center.

Court Clerk Whitney Hall reported the court should be going live on their new system next week.

Parks and Recreation Director Sonja Hard thanked the Street Department for pulling up a pole for the shades at Old Mill Park.

Mayor Dyar said that the gate needs to be addressed at Old Mill Park. Sonja said Todd Chitwood with Forsyth Construction is supposed to be contacting the company that installed the gate to get it fixed.

Sonja has reached out to Game Day Athletics about fencing at Cherokee Park. Mayor Dyar said they are looking at paving the parking lot at Cherokee.

Kenny Smith talked about a drainage ditch needing to be fixed that goes under the parking lot at the Neighborhood Center.

2. Discuss Council Meeting Agenda

There was no discussion about the agenda.

Mayor Dyar stated that a report must be turned in by April 30, 2022 stating how the City will be using the American Rescue Plan Act money. He explained the money would be used for infrastructure drainage and stormwater management, building improvements and repairs, building rehabilitation, parks and recreation projects, public safety initiatives, intergovernmental support, and administrative expenses.

Mayor Dyar also reported on some properties around the city. The trailer by the pump station on Pleasant Hill Road is 90% gone. The gas station on Hwy 431 has now been demolished. They have done a lot of work at Larry William's property on Hwy 431.

Adjourn	
Meeting adjourned at 5:57.	
	Double Divers
	David Dyar
	Mayor
ATTEST:	
Jill Bright, MMC	
City Clerk/Treasurer	